Dear Community of SASCRO

The OSCE and oral exams of the Part II of the FC Rad Onc (SA) were hosted at the University of Free State in May 2017. There are 7 new graduates and SASCRO is pleased to congratulate them. Further details will shortly be posted on the SASCRO website: http://www.sascro.co.za/congratulations.html

The CMSA and College place great emphasis on objectivity and fairness in the examinations, in addition to maintaining high standards. The oral exam now has pre-set questions and the orals are being recorded. This complements the College's use of answer memoranda for the written exams and OSCE.

The College is having its next OSCE workshop the 30 of Nov to 1 December at Wits Oncology. The College is keen to have colleagues from the private sector and young specialists involved in the exams

Nominations for the new Council for the College of Radiation Oncologists were recently held. The elections will take place in July. The results will be made available through the CMSA within the coming months.

Kind regards.

Dr Alicia Sherriff

President College of Radiation Oncologists

sherriffa@ufs.ac.za